
Our school goal for 2024
Our school goal for 2024 is to improve student achievement in
Reading and to improve our student attendance data. 

Reports
Reports were distributed to students on Tuesday of the last
week of this term. If your child hasn’t received their Semester
One report please check in at Reception to collect your child’s
report. The key purpose of reporting is to support student
learning by providing information to students and parents
about achievement and progress and to indicate areas for
further development. Your child's report provides clear
information on your child's progress and achievement in
English, Mathematics and all other areas of learning taught
and assessed that semester. 
The Australian Curriculum provides teachers and parents with
an understanding of what students need to learn at each year
level in the form of Achievement standards. A–E grades show
learning against your child’s current year level standard and
their demonstration of attainment.

Principal's Note -          P 1

Awards -                        P 4

Dates to remember -    P 5
             
Class Spotlight -           P 6
PE - Coach O

Celebrating
Achievements -             P 7

Sports Day 2024 -         P 8

Appreciations -             P 9

Announcements -        P 10

School contacts -         P 12

Week 10 Term 2        21 June 2024 

 A note from the Principal 

CONTENTS

Continued page 2...

Turtle Times



A note from the principal 
continued...

Not all students meet the standards expected for their year level. It is common that
students may make better progress in some areas than in others. It may also be that while
your child is not achieving at the expected level for their age, they may have made
significant progress in their learning during that semester. Please contact your child’s
class teacher for further information regarding student reports and your child’s progress.
Transition students receive a report containing a written comment and effort rating but
no A–E grades. 
For further information about the learning expectations at each year level, please see the
Parent Information section of the Australian Curriculum website: Parent information | The
Australian Curriculum (Note: NT Transition year level is Foundation in the Australian
Curriculum).

Recess and lunch eating time 
The last couple of newsletters I have reached out for feedback regarding the changes to
eating time taking place in Term 3. Eating time will be after play for a one term trial.
Teachers have discussed and identified a process and this was also emailed out this week.
As it is a trial, we may need to make adjustments as we are trying something new. Parent
feedback is always welcome. Teachers will also be monitoring the impact and as a school
we will check in and fine tune the new processes.

From Tuesday 16 July, students will:
Go out for play at 10:05-10:25am
Eat recess at 10:25-10:35am
Go out for play at 12:35-1:05pm
Eat lunch at 1:05-1:15pm

The canteen will NOT be open for over the counter sales at recess or lunch including play
periods and eating time. Students will need to pre-order their food online or in the
morning before school. The canteen will be open from 750am-805am every day for placing
recess/lunch orders or purchasing over the counter items.

Canteen news: from term 3 parents/ carers can order food for before school which will be
available at 750am. Simply order through Quickcliq online and indicate items for
‘breakfast’ in the notes.

End of Semester
We are now half way through the school year. I hope you all are looking forward to our
mid-year break. School resumes for students on Tuesday 16 July. 

As you may have already heard, I have been successful in winning the position of Early
Years and Primary Senior Director at Teaching and Learning Services (NT Department of
Education). Danielle Banicek will be taking on the role of Principal for Semester 2.  
Natasha Nichols will step up into the role of Assistant Principal. 

Continued page 3...
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Indonesian Survivor Program 2024 took place at Darwin
Languages Centre with Grade 6 students from Rosebery,

Howard Springs, and Ludmilla Primary attending.

The day program involves hands-on and group-based language
problem solving activities.  Loosely based on the TV series

‘Survivor’, challenges are physical or language in nature to win
’rupiah’ to barter for items.  A delicious Indonesian lunch was

provided as a definite bonus for all.

The Rosebery Primary School vision:

“Growing and learning together through curiosity, 
creativity and collaboration.”

Tania Kolomitsev , Principal

I have loved my work as Principal of Rosebery Primary School. I have felt honoured to be
part of the RPS community and have especially loved seeing the students learn and grow. I
leave with many happy memories.

I wish all the staff, students and families all the best and look forward to bumping into you
(around Palmerston or beyond) as we do in the NT. 😊 

I wish you all a wonderful holiday whether you remain in the NT enjoying our beautiful
weather or explore further afield. The staff at Rosebery look forward to welcoming you all
back to Semester Two in three weeks!
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continued...



YEAR CLASS RECIPIENTS

Tr Platt Lachlan Brotherton, Sophia Lluch

1/2 Bolton/Moir Penelope Morgado, Norah Evans, Lennix Kong 

1/2 Jaya/Williams Kenzi Kearney, Joshua Soares

3/4 Frazer/McIlwaine Max Waqa, Lyndan Hayes,
 Charlotte Sewell, Paige Clifton

3/4 Baker/Pathak D’Arcy Bailey-Carey, Ashleigh Curtis
Liliana Mati-Leifi, Jaykob Gibson

5/6 Gray/Nichols Elyssa A, Henry Curyer, 
Taylor Klarenbeek, Hayden Niesler 

5/6 Rahman/Suyeni Erin Simmons, Zuri Lluch, Phil Ugdoracion,
Muzammil Nadjamuddin

Value Award Recipients

YEAR CLASS RECIPIENTS

1/2 Jaya/Williams Layla Leech

1/2 Moir/Bolton Zavier Ugdoracion

5/6 Rahman/Yeni Xanel Uybenes, Rachelle Manzi, Rudra Patel

Principal Awards



        Dates to 
        Remember 
        Term 3

EVENT DATE

First day of Term 3 Tuesday 16 July

School Photos 23-24 July

School Council Meeting 24 July

Public Holiday
Darwin Show Day 

26 July

Public Holiday
Picnic Day

5 August

Dance Troupe Camp 2 9-11 August

BEAT rehearsal
Choir and Dancers

14 August

School Council Meeting 21 August 

Book Character
Assembly

23 August

Colour Fun Run 23 August

Fathers Day Stall 28-30 August

BEAT WEEK 3-6 September

Student Led
Conferences
 + Family BBQ

17 September 

School Council Meeting 18 Septmber

Last day of Term 3 20 Sept

Early Years Assembly
Every Second Wednesday 

8:20am Even Weeks

Rugrats Playgroup 
Every Wednesday 9:00-10:30am

Whole School
Assemblies Time and Date

Host: 
Student Leadership 8:20am, 19 July

Host: 3/4
Frazer/McIlwaine 8:20am, 2 August

Host: 5/6 
Rahman/Yeni 8:20am, 16 August

Host: 1/2
Jaya/Marsh 8:20am, 30 August

Host:
Performing Arts 8:20am, 13 September 



Classroom Spotlight
Physical Education - Coach O
This semester, our students acquired and demonstrated movement skills that enabled
them to move more competently and confidently in a range of minor games and sports.
Our focus sports in Lower Primary were Gymnastic and Minor Games. While
participating in gymnastics the students were able to develop values like courage,
persistence, resilience and master fundamental movements they need to live a healthy
and active lifestyle. The minor games focused on enhancing and developing values on
cooperation, respect, kindness and fair play while having fun.

In Upper Primary, there was a focus on students learning through movement. While
participating in sports like Volleyball, AFL, Touch Footy, Skipping and Athletics,
students developed skills like communication, problem solving, creative and critical
thinking while enjoying individual and team games. 

As a whole school the high point of the term was our annual athletics sports day.  The
main objective of this years sports day was to encourage a sense of belonging, build
community, increase student participation and promote engagement with parents and
our other stakeholders. We were glad to introduce new events like the 400-meter races
during sports day for our upper primary cohort. As a school, we strive to expose our
students to a varied range of sports and physical activities so they can thrive.

As we go look forward to the New Semester, we hope to introduce the students to new
sports, collaborate more with external sports stakeholder and participate in interschool
competitions. Finally, we would like to say a big thank you to all teachers and staff who
helped to make this semester a huge success.



Celebrating Achievements

Congratulations to our Rosebery students
who played in the DBA Grand Finals last

week for the various basketball clubs
around Darwin and Palmerston. 

We hope you played hard and had some
success.

If your child has celebrated an achievement outside of school,
please email the details to roseberyps.admin@education.nt.gov.au 

so we may congratulate them on their achievement.

Your child may have come home
talking about the great things

being grown in the school garden.

 Ms Gray is particularly proud of
the sunflowers. Well done Ms Gray

and Rosebery Students



CONGRATULATIONS
2024 Winners



Appreciation

Sports
Day
BBQ

 To the following individuals and organizations 
that donated to our Sports Day and BBQ.

D & S Duke Painting and Building Contractors
Wilson Lawn Care             SBA Office National

Mark Turner MLA for Blain
Marie-Claire Boothby MLA for Brennan

Woolworths Coolalinga            Woolworths Bakewell

Thank you to all Rosebery staff for their hard work and effort.

The profit made on Sports day was $1,211.00. 
Thank you for buying food and drinks at our stall.

Thank you to the volunteers:
Jodi Belbin                                Lori Viven
Tegan Kennerley                      Ashley O’Brien
Kylie Green                              Lesley Vella
Cheyniah Godinho                   Mark Turner MLA



Announcements 



Announcements 

The Young Territory Author Awards (YTAA) are an annual writing competition where entrants
write and produce their own book. The Awards aim to inspire children and young people in the NT
to explore their ideas and turn them into stories. The competition is open to all Territorians 18
years and under, and is organised in association with other public libraries and schools
throughout the Northern Territory. Entries close 27 August 2024 and the winners will be
announced in November 2024. 
 
There are lots of prizes to be won: 
The Young Territory Author of the year receives $500. 
The School Entry winner receives $500 for the school.
The Children’s Book Council of Australia N.T. WOW award, winner will receive $200. 
Regional area winners receive a $50 prize.
Age Category winners receive $50 voucher to the Bookshop Darwin.
Highly Commended in each age category receive a $30 voucher to the Bookshop Darwin.
Encouragement Awards in each age category receive a $20 voucher to the Bookshop Darwin.

Entries are considered in all categories they are eligible for. The categories include:
1. 8 years and under - all single entries in this age bracket are eligible
2. 9-12 years - all single entries in this age bracket are eligible
3. 13-15 years - all single entries in this age bracket are eligible
4. 16-18 years - all single entries in this age bracket are eligible
5. Regional areas - all entries received (school and single) in an NT region are eligible
6. School Entries - all entries received from schools are eligible
7. CBCA of Australia N.T. WOW award – all single entries are eligible 
8. Young Territory Author of the year - all single entries are eligible
9.  
10. Check out our Young Territory Author Awards website: www.darwin.nt.gov.au/ytaa
The user-friendly navigation provides easy access to the YTAA entry form. 

Competition Entry Criteria
Entries can be completed on-line at this website:  Enter On-Line 

https://www.darwin.nt.gov.au/libraries/kids-and-teens/young-territory-author-awards
https://www.darwin.nt.gov.au/libraries/kids-and-teens/young-territory-author-awards
https://www.darwin.nt.gov.au/libraries/kids-and-teens/young-territory-author-awards/ytaa-entry
https://www.darwin.nt.gov.au/libraries/kids-and-teens/young-territory-author-awards/ytaa-entry


Absentee line: 7923 0140           Office line: 7923 0100

Office Email: roseberyps.admin@education.nt.gov.au

Website: https://www.roseberyprimary.nt.edu.au

Street Address: 29 Belyuen Rd, Rosebery, NT, 0832

Postal Address: PO Box 650 Palmerston, NT, 0832

Congratualtions

https://www.roseberyprimary.nt.edu.au/

